
 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

As we approach the half term break, following what has been another 

incredibly challenging half term, I wanted to say a huge thank you to 

yourselves and your families for your continued support.  I would 

particularly like to thank the children for working so hard to complete the 

remote learning tasks.  I know that families are working hard to support 

the children in this, and I would like to say once again, that you are all 

doing a fantastic job!  Please continue to prioritise the work in a way that 

suits your own family circumstances. 

We appreciate that many families have been affected during this term by 

Covid-19.  Likewise, as a school, we have had to deal with many staff 

absence and illness.  This week and last week we have been dealing with 

an average of 9 or 10 staff absences per day. Despite this, we have 

managed to keep class bubbles open and to ensure that the ‘home 

learning’ has continued to be managed at a high level in the absence of 

the class teacher. I feel that it is a credit to the whole school team that 

through their commitment, they have worked over and above in order to 

support each other and to continue to provide for the children. 

All our staff really look forward to the time when the children can return 

safely to school.  As soon as we have any information from the 

Government, we will, of course, share this with you. 

I would like to wish you a relaxing half term with your families.  Take care 

and stay safe. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Westhead 

Headteacher 

 

 


